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        STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 

 New Hampshire Medicaid Program 

   

 
To: NH Medicaid Enrolled Nursing Facility Providers  

From: NH Division of Medicaid Services 

Date: 7/18/2023 

Subject:    New Nursing Facility Claims Submission Requirement 

 
Beginning February 1, 2024, all Nursing Facility providers are required to have all attending providers enrolled with 
NH Medicaid and submit the attending provider name and National Provider Identification (NPI) number on all facility 
claims.    

All electronically submitted institutional claims are required to adopt the ASC X 12 Version 5010 HIPAA transaction 
standards in data content and data condition requirements of the standard.  As part of these requirements the 
attending provider name and NPI must be submitted on all ASC X 12 transactions. 

All providers submitted on claims must be enrolled and screened by NH Medicaid prior to services being delivered 
for the claim to be paid.  The screenings are necessary to ensure providers do not have any sanctions or 
preventions from providing services to Medicaid members.  42 CFR 455.410 (b) states: “The State Medicaid agency 
must require all ordering or referring physicians or other professionals providing services under the State plan or 
under a waiver of the plan to be enrolled as participating providers.” 42 CFR 455.410 (a) states: “The State Medicaid 
agency must require all enrolled providers to be screened under to this subpart.” 

Beginning in August 1, 2023, billing providers will be notified through their remittance advice (RA) if an attending 
provider was missing from the claim or the attending provider listed on their claim is not enrolled with NH Medicaid.  
The RA will have a reason code of 206 if the claim is missing the attending provider NPI.  The RA will have a reason 
code of 207 if the attending provider NPI is not enrolled with NH Medicaid.  Billing providers must ensure all 
attending providers are enrolled with NH Medicaid before February 1, 2024. 

 
If there are any questions on this notice, please contact the Provider Relations Unit at (603) 223-4774 or (866) 291-
1674. 
 
Thank you, 
 
NH Medicaid Provider Relations  
 


